
 
Wheatland Elementary Parent Teacher Organization, Inc. 

PTO General Meeting Minutes 
January 21, 2025 

Allison Roth, PTO President, called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm. at the Wheatland 
Elementary School library. Present were Elton Armbrister, Jamie Binns, Kelli Emerick, 
Kaley Herman, Samantha Jacob, Allie Marshall, Stacy Mendez, Angie Muether, Megan 
Peters, Cassie Price, Allison Roth, Laurel Russell, Wendy Vargas, Kaycee Williams 
Welcome: Allison Roth 
Ms. Roth welcomed the group and asked for motion to approve minutes from the 
November 12, 2024 meeting.  Motion was made and seconded.   The motion was 
approved without objection. 

Treasurer’s Report: Kaycee Williams 
Ms. Williams presented the Treasurer’s Report. Attached.  
Key Points:  
 Final donations coming in from Warrior Dash 
 Script GC orders 
 Donation from McAllisters Restaurant night 

Principal’s Report: Elton Armbrister: 

Mr. Armbrister mentioned the following updates:  

• Mr. Flory, recipient of the Presidents Award for Excellence in Math and Science will 
be recognized in Topeka in February, he is one of 110 teacher nationwide to receive 
this award.   

• District switched to new Crisis Management App: staff has been trained, it will be 
used for drills and make sure schools are completing drills. 

• New Tech: replacements rolling out for staff and students starting in the spring. 
• Bus App is available on the district site. 
• Big thank you to maintenance for keeping up with ice and snow removal.   
• New Professional Development requirement for teachers.  State is covering most of 

the cost. 
   



Coordinator Reports:  

• Social Nights 
• Skate Night rescheduled 

• Restaurant Night 
• New Coordinator Samantha Hall 

• Box Tops/Dillons Dollars – Haydee Miller  
• $16) from BoxTops so far this year 
• Keep scanning your receipts. 
• Check your Walmart App— you can give back to Wheatland.  

• RaiseRight Gift Cards (formerly Scrip) - Laurel Russell 
• Orders brought in approx $230 
• Will be open to buy  Teacher Appreciation Week gift cards. 
• Disccussed potential Fund Raiser for next year: Penguin Patch 

• Holiday shop for kids 
• No upfront cost 
• Items can cost up to $25 

• Can earn 10-20-30% depending on cost of items 
• Week long sale 
• Parent volunteers would be needed 

• Holiday Hugs - Kristi Purser 
• Link available in the Weekly Warrior.   

• Family Fun Night – Samantha Jacob & Kelli Emrick  
• APRIL 4th! 
• Planning Meeting 2/10 
• Baskets items due end of Feb 
• Basket Wrapping 3/25 
• Preorder Dinner and Tickets due 3/26 

• Staff Appreciation Week– Whitney Beard & Megan Perry  
• Planning is in the works 

• Yearbook Sales 
• Orders due March 15   



• Internal Audit—Taylor Faircloth 
• In process 

New Business 

Ms. Roth Reviewed open 2025-26 PTO Coordinator and Board 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

/s Ca!ie P"ce 

Cassie Price, Secretary 










